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1.0	Context

1.1	At its meeting on 23 May 2024, the Planning Control Committee resolved to refuse planning permission for the proposed development of up to 90 dwellings on this site, against the officer’s recommendation, for the reasons included in the Statement of Common/Uncommon Ground.

2.0	The Council’s Case 

2.1	In this case Development Plan Policies CP6 (Housing Delivery) and CP18 (Green Wedges) are central to the appeal.
2.2	Policy CP6 is out of date in respect to the current housing requirement for the city. Other parts of the policy which are not related to the housing numbers to be delivered, are still relevant and up to date.
2.3	The Green Wedge designation contained within Policy CP18 does not offer protection from the tilted balance as per NPPF footnote 7 to paragraph 11(d).
2.4	The planning benefits of the proposed development are acknowledged and agreed in Part 8.13 of the Statement of Common/Uncommon Ground.  When making its decision the Committee understood the significant planning benefits of the case, as provided in the committee report and by officers at the meeting.  
2.5	However, the proposed development is contrary to Development Plan Policy CP18.  Green Wedges are a long standing component of the Development Plan and have been a very important local designation for many years.  The supporting text to policy CP18 in the Core Strategy explain this further. The Local Plan Inspector’s Report (2016) (at paragraphs 53 to 57) also explains their importance to the City.
2.6	An appeal against the refusal of planning permission  for 125 dwellings and associated infrastructure on land at Acorn Way, reference APP/C1055/W/15/3132386 is highly material.  In that case the Inspector draws strong conclusions about the importance of Green Wedge sites, and he states…” the role and function of ‘green wedges’ serve, in my view, to enhance the structure of the City and incorporate interludes of open land between the suburbs, so contributing to the character of Derby and maintaining recognisable distinctions between its suburbs”.
2.7	It is also acknowledged that the public benefits in this case weigh heavily in favour of the proposed development in the tilted balance.
2.8	However, the provision of market and affordable housing does not mean that permission should be granted in all cases at the expense of other important considerations. In this case the proposal would involve a significant amount of housing on a sensitive Green Wedge site and the adverse impacts of this would significantly and demonstrably outweigh the acknowledged benefits.
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